Sample Letter to U.S. House Member
[DATE]
The Honorable [Name of Representative]
[ADDRESS]
RE:
Oppose amendments to the FY06 Interior and Environment Appropriations Bill that would block EPA from issuing a national blending guidance
Dear [Representative (Last Name)]:

[Wastewater utility or City Name] strongly urges you to oppose any amendments to the FY06 Interior and Environment Appropriation Bill during House floor consideration that would prevent the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) from issuing a final Clean Water Act (CWA) blending policy or that would otherwise preclude the practice of blending.

There has been a lot of misleading information provided to Congress on the practice of blending.  Blended discharges must meet permit limits that are based on secondary treatment standards and any more stringent limitations necessary to attain water quality standards.  Furthermore, blending protects public utility infrastructure, and prevents sewer backups into homes and businesses. A final blending policy will increase permitting consistency and make more information publicly available.  Estimates show that if blending were prohibited, the cost to cities and towns nationally would exceed $200 billion.

We urge you to oppose any amendment or legislative rider to the Interior and Environment Appropriations Bill that would impede EPA’s ability to move forward and issue guidance on wastewater blending.  Any effort that prevents cities and counties from blending represents an enormous step backward for clean water in America.

[Name of your Utility or City] urges you to communicate your opposition to any amendment that would prevent EPA from issuing blending guidance to your House colleagues.  If you have any questions, please call [name] at [phone].  

Sincerely,

[Name,

Agency or City]

